TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

April 22, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Chief Straight (Fire Department), Cicely Richardson (Journal Opinion), Vickie Davis (Upper Valley Regional Planning Commission), Calvina Reznek (Treasurer), Katie Wright (Deputy Treasurer), Barbara Sargent, Sheri Clifford (Town Administrator)
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Steve Allen - Assessor
Allen reported that he was working on pick-ups compiled from the Property Inventory Cards received and entering the new information into the assessing system.
Allen distributed a Revaluation Information letter for the Town’s website per the request made at the March 5th meeting with NH Department of Revenue Administration Assessment Representative, Sam Greene and the Selectboard regarding the 2015 re-evaluation of the Town.  The Board reviewed the letter and agreed to place it on the Orford website.

Allen reported that there is a parcel that no longer qualifies for current use due to the subdivision of property into three lots and subsequent sale of two of the lots.  The current use change tax information will be available before the next meeting.

Vickie Davis – UVLSRPC – Floodplain Ordinance
Davis explained that she worked with Jennifer Gilbert to revise the Floodplain Ordinance for the Town.  She distributed a draft for the Boards review.  Once the Selectboard makes a formal recommendation, the Planning Board will hold a Public Hearing and then the ordinance will be presented at town meeting for a vote. 

Davis stated that she is available for any questions the Selectboard may have concerning the Floodplain Ordinance.

Calvina Reznek – Treasurer
Reznek informed the Board that she is stepping down as Treasurer as she is moving out of the State in May.  Deputy Katie Wright is being trained to take over the responsibilities until the next Town Meeting.
Reznek explained that the Town is low on funds due to waiting for reimbursement for the payment of expenses for the Archertown Bridge at Newcomb Hollow.   She suggested that invoices submitted from the Fire Department against warrant article 5 be held until funds from the bridge and next tax billing period are received. 
A motion was made to enter into nonpublic session for legal issues and request for direct assistance at 6:05 PM.  A roll call vote of members present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.

The Board resumed the regular meeting at 6:28 PM.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of April 8, 2015 were approved as amended.
II.  Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Adams reported that the new Director of Upper Valley Ambulance has been busy and is in the process of trying to save $35,000 a year on vehicle maintenance.   He is also looking into additional funds through ambulance service to other organizations and areas.   UVA 25th anniversary will be celebrated this year.
Adams asked that the need for a Deputy Moderator be put on the next agenda.

Cooley reported that the Fire Department Lease is not ready to present at this time.

Cooley stated that the Conservation Commission has a few open slots to fill on the Commission and if anyone is interested they should contact Harry Pease.  The Commission is also doing an invasive plant bank restoration along the river to remove invasive plants and replanting with better native species obtained by a grant that was awarded for this project.

Cooley asked that Mr. Lambert, NH Department of Transportation, be invited to a future meeting regarding the possible speed limit change on Route 25A.
Cooley pointed out that the legal research time billed by the town attorney was significant and asked Steketee if this amount seemed reasonable.  Steketee stated he had no way of knowing if this was appropriate, but would contact Attorney Waugh to inquire.

Steketee reported that the Planning Board met on the 20th and discussed the Floodplain Ordinance and met with a new land owner regarding river front property.

Clifford reported that she had met with an insurance company representative regarding health insurance for Town employees and will report further once all information is gathered.

Chief Straight reported to the Board that nine new members of the Fire Department and four present members of the Fire Association would like to form a Firefighters of Orford Association.  They do not wish to be part of the present association and would like the Board’s opinion.  The Board stated that it does not involve the Board directly, but appreciated being part of the discussion.  They advised Chief Straight to contact the Local Government Center and Department of Revenue for proper process and direction.

B.  Grimes Hill Bridge Replacement
The Board discussed drafting a request for bids and specifications for the replacement of the Grimes Hill Bridge.  Adams asked if engineering specifications should be drafted to include construction specifications to determine if the highway department can construct the bridge.  Steketee will contact Steve Liakos, NH-Department of Transportation, for suggestions and guidance.
C.  2015 Calendar Scheduling
The Board reviewed the budget process and how they would like to handle the procedure by structuring it differently.  They determined that the Budget Advisory Committee needs to be structured with a Chair, or Co-Chairs and a Secretary, meetings needed to be noticed and minutes done in a timely manner (a draft available five working days after each meeting).  Adams will draft an outline of expectations for the budget advisory committee and other committees, Clifford will draft the calendar for Board to review.

Other issues that the Board would like to address this year are:  Review and revision of the Purchasing Policy; review of the Employee Handbook; Revise Employee Evaluations to be job specific; determine a secure building/storage for the police cruiser; barn easement review by the Board; and review any contracts that are up this year.  Also, once the Long Range Planning Committee report is submitted the Board hopes this will assist with scheduling projects and planning budget needs.
III. New Business
A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
